
Granaghan Parish Newsletter 
Sunday, 10th January 2021 – Baptism of the Lord 

 

First Reading 

Isaiah 55:1-11 (The first reading from Cycle A, Isaiah 42:1-4,6-7, may also be 
chosen.) 

Isaiah calls upon the people to return to the Lord. 

 
Second Reading 

1 John 5:1-9 10:34-38, may also be 
The Spirit of Truth testifies on behalf of Jesus, God's Son. 

 

Gospel Reading 
Mark 1:7-11 

Jesus is baptised by John the Baptist. 

 
“Faith and prayer can be a tremendous support to individuals and society during these 

difficult times” 

 

Statement 

Following further briefing today by the Chief Medical Officer and the Chief Scientific 

Officer, and in consultation with The Executive Office, we are very concerned at the 

current serious public health position in which Northern Ireland finds itself: with the 

extremely high level of transmission of the Covid-19 virus; the continuing escalation 

of numbers in hospital and intensive care; the number of associated deaths; and, the 

increasingly unsustainable pressure on our healthcare staff. The clear message from 

health officials is that this situation is going to worsen significantly over the coming 

weeks. 

We recognise the efforts of so many in our parishes who have been working to ensure 

that our gatherings for public worship are as safe as possible and we welcome the 

continuing engagement between the faith communities and the NI Executive which 

has led to consensus between us on the importance of people being able to gather in 

person for worship. At this time, however, we acknowledge and support the 

unequivocal message from public health authorities that the movement and gathering 

of people should be minimised and that as many people as possible stay at home for 

the sake of health, life and the Common Good. 

In light of our ongoing consultations and of the current serious and worsening 

situation, and in line with clear public health guidance that people should stay at 

home, we have decided that for a limited period (from midnight on Thursday 7 

January until Saturday 6 February 2021, subject to review in late January), the 

celebration of the Eucharist and other liturgies should take place without the physical 



presence of the faithful - with the exception of marriage, funeral, baptismal liturgies 

and drive-in services (subject to regulations). Arrangements for recording and/or 

livestreaming, and making individual visits for private prayer are also permissible in 

accordance with regulations. We encourage parishes, where possible, to continue to 

broadcast the celebration of Mass - and other devotions and prayer services - online 

and on other media, knowing that faith and prayer can be a tremendous support to 

individuals and society during these difficult times. 

We make this decision reluctantly, conscious that not being able to gather for public 

worship can cause pain for all the faithful, but in the hope that this limited period of 

sacrifice will be for the protection of life and health and for the greater good of all. 

We once more ask for prayers for the sick, the bereaved and all those whose 

livelihoods have been particularly impacted by the pandemic. We keep in our prayers 

all health workers, carers, chaplains and other essential workers. We welcome the 

announcement that a similar position is being taken by the leaders of the Church of 

Ireland, the Presbyterian Church in Ireland, the Methodist Church in Ireland and 

many other denominations and faith communities in response to the unequivocal 

message from public health authorities that as many people as possible stay at home 

at this time. 

 

Most Rev Eamon Martin DD 

Archbishop of Armagh & Primate of All-Ireland 

Apostolic Administrator of Dromore 

 

Most Rev Noel Treanor DD 

Bishop of Down and Connor 

 

Most Rev Donal McKeown DD 

Bishop of Derry 

 

Most Rev Larry Duffy DD 

Bishop of Clogher 

 

Most Rev Michael Router DD 

Auxiliary Bishop of Armagh 

  



NEW MASS TIMES DURING LOCKDOWN 
 

All Masses can be livestreamed via our Church webcam from our website and the 

MCN media website without congregation present.   

Masses will be at the following days and times:  

 

SUNDAY - 10.30AM  

MONDAY - 10AM  

WEDNESDAY - 10AM  

THURSDAY - 10AM  

FRIDAY - 10AM  

SATURDAY - 12NOON (VIGIL)  

 

 

NEW CHURCH OPENING AND CLOSING TIMES (Due to the latest COVID-19 

restrictions in place).  

The Church will be open for private prayer daily AFTER Mass is over and doors will 

close at 4.30pm.  

 

 

WEDDINGS AND FUNERALS  

New COVID-19 restrictions permit only 25 in attendance at Weddings and 

Funerals.  

 

 

BAPTISMS  

Baptisms permitted by appointment only.  

 

  



GENERAL NOTICES 
 

GRANAGHAN AND DISTRICT WOMEN'S GROUP, SWATRAGH  

 

We are looking forward to delivering 8 sessions of BABY YOGA AND MASSAGE via 

ZOOM on Monday mornings (10.00-10.45) with Elaine Devlin, starting Monday 

February 1st-Monday March 29th at a total cost of only £20 for all 8 sessions. 

Money to be paid upfront.  This would be suitable for children aged 8 weeks-

crawling, approximately. Places limited. If this is something you would like for your 

baby, please contact Pauline as soon as convenient, to secure your place- 

07716292266.  

 

 

POPE FRANCIS’ NEW YEAR MESSAGE 

You can have flaws, be anxious, and even be angry, but do not forget that your life 

is the greatest enterprise in the world. Only you can stop it from going bust. Many 

appreciate you, admire you and love you. Remember that to be happy is not to have 

a sky without a storm, a road without accidents, work without fatigue, relationships 

without disappointments. To be happy is to find strength in forgiveness, hope in 

battles, security in the stage of fear, love in discord. It is not only to enjoy the smile, 

but also to reflect on the sadness. 

It is not only to celebrate the successes, but to learn lessons from the failures. It is 

not only to feel happy with the applause, but to be happy in anonymity. Being happy 

is not a fatality of destiny, but an achievement for those who can travel within 

themselves. To be happy is to stop feeling like a victim and become your destiny's 

author. It is to cross deserts, yet to be able to find an oasis in the depths of our soul. 

It is to thank God for every morning, for the miracle of life. 

Being happy is not being afraid of your own feelings. It's to be able to talk about you. 

It is having the courage to hear a "no". It is confidence in the face of criticism, even 

when unjustified. It is to kiss your children, pamper your parents, to live poetic 

moments with friends, even when they hurt us. To be happy is to let live the creature 

that lives in each of us, free, joyful and simple. It is to have maturity to be able to 

say: "I made mistakes". It is to have the courage to say "I am sorry". It is to have 

the sensitivity to say, "I need you". It is to have the ability to say "I love you". 

May your life become a garden of opportunities for happiness ... That in spring may 

it be a lover of joy. In winter a lover of wisdom. And when you make a mistake, start 

all over again. For only then will you be in love with life. You will find that to be happy 

is not to have a perfect life. But use the tears to irrigate tolerance. Use your losses 



to train patience. Use your mistakes to sculptor serenity. Use pain to plaster pleasure. 

Use obstacles to open windows of intelligence. Never give up .... Never give up on 

people who love you. Never give up on happiness, for life is an incredible show. 

(Pope Francis). 

 

PRAYER FOR OUR PROTECTION   
 

We ask for prayers for those affected by the Coronavirus.  Placing all our trust in 

the Lord, and asking Our Lady to intercede for us, we invite everyone to pray these 

prayers:    

Remember, O most gracious Virgin Mary, that never was it known that 

anyone who fled to your protection, implored your help, or sought your 

intercession was left unaided. Inspired with this confidence, I fly to you, O 

Virgin of virgins, my Mother. To you I come, before you I stand, sinful and 

sorrowful. Of Mother of the Word Incarnate, despise not my petitions, but 

in your mercy, hear and answer.  Amen. 

 


